
 

February 27, 2017 

 

 

 

 

The Honorable Daniel Hawkins, Chairperson 

House Committee on Health and Human Services 

Statehouse, Room 521-E 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 

 

Dear Representative Hawkins: 

 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for HB 2298 by House Committee on Health and Human 

Services 

 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning HB 2298 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 

 

 HB 2298 would amend existing law to increase the current ceiling on fees that the Board 

of Barbering is authorized to charge by 50.0 percent.   

 

 Enactment of HB 2298 would have no direct fiscal effect on the Board of Barbering, but 

would allow the agency to increase fees.  In order to continue current operations, the agency 

indicates that it must increase fees, although it is unable to estimate what that increase would 

amount to.  The Division of the Budget reports that the expenditures the Board included in its FY 

2018 and FY 2019 budgets depend on revenues that are 33.0 percent more than the FY 2016 

actual revenues.   

 

 

 

 Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 Shawn Sullivan, 

 Director of the Budget 

 

 

 

 

 

cc: Sonia Sprouse, Barbering  


